March 25, 1975

Mr. James F. Leonard, President United Nations Association 345 East 46th Street New York, New York 10017

Dear Mr. Leonard,

Thank you for your prompt response to my request that you designate a representative to receive our donation to the Ralph Bunche Awards Program at the ceremony which took place during the Reston Black Focus Christmas Party, December 28, 1974. Unfortunately, Mr. Howard Robinson was unable to attend the ceremony. Therefore, I am hereby sending you a check for the amount of \$1000.00 payable to the Ralph Bunche Awards Program.

This donation represents a large portion of the profits derived from the 6th Annual Black Arts Festival held by Reston Black Focus over the 1974 Labor Day weekend, and as such reflects the time and talents of hundreds of volunteers. The other beneficiary of last year's festival was the D.C. Black Repertory Theater.

For your information, I am also enclosing a booklet describing the purpose and activities of Reston Black Focus; a program booklet from the 1974 festival; and a preliminary agenda for the conference, New Town Agenda, which was an important part of the festival.

We will be delighted if this donation can go towards supporting a scholar from the Washington, D.C. metropolitan area. In any event, we will appreciate hearing from you regarding the progress of the Ralph Bunche Awards Program. We wish you much success!

Sincerely,

Beverley D. Sharp, President